
FIGTREE PUBLIC SCHOOL 
PARENTS & CITIZENS ASSOCIATION MEETING MINUTES 

Tuesday 15th November 2016, Staff Room, Figtree Public School 
 

 
Arthur Castrissios opened the meeting at 7.40pm. 
 
Present:  Arthur Castrissios, Nicole Castrissios, Amanda Hubert, Alicia Williams, Nat Weaver, Mel Harding 
 
Apologies:  Eva Thompson, Sheree Springhetti 
 
Acceptance of the Previous Minutes – 18.10.2016 
It was moved by Alicia Williams and seconded by Amanda Hubert that the minutes of the meeting held on 
18.10.16 be accepted.  Carried. 
 
Business Arising from the Previous Minutes – 18.10.16 

 NIL 
 
Correspondence - In 

 Fundraising information     passed onto Auxiliary 

 Federation of P&C  Email submit AIS   Tabled 

 Disability Trust   October Newsletter  Tabled 
 
Correspondence – Out 

 Federation of P&C Annual Information Statement 
 
Business Arising From Correspondence  

 NIL 
 
Parents’ Auxiliary Report 
Amanda Hubert reported: 

 Twilight carnival fun night.  Thanks to parents and staff.  Profit 12340.69.  Up about $2000 on last year 

 Special Canteen Day for Halloween Thursday 27th October.  Takings $690.  Well supported by children. 

 Kinder orientation. 

 Kinder Assembly and Grandparents Day – 4th November.  Profit $1065. 

 End of Year Disco – 11th November – Freaky Friday Theme.  Awesome night with some great costumes.  
Profit $1207.75 

 Year 6 canteen volunteers luncheon – Thursday 17th November.  Up to 14 students. 

 Canteen volunteers thank you ideas discussed.  School to thank all parent and community volunteers 
(including canteen volunteers) with a morning tea. 

 Auxiliary Christmas Lunch is on Sat 19th 

 Last day of lunch order is Friday 9th December, Counter sales at recess Monday 12th. 

 PBS Reward of Zooper Dooper.  AW indicated that funds are available. 
 

Principal’s Report – Mel Harding 
The Principal’s detailed agenda item list attached.  Main points were: 

 Our Kindergarten Orientation Program has begun and will conclude on Thursday of this week. Feedback 
has been positive and we currently have 37 very excited children ready to start ‘Big School’. Our Year 5 
Buddies have done an outstanding job in looking after our newest students during these visits. 

 The Camp Quality Primary School Education Program performed at our school on Monday afternoon. Our 
students seemed to thoroughly enjoy the educational performance that focused on cancer education, 
optimism and friendship.  

 Election process to appoint our 2017 Student Presidents and Mentors. Elections will occur next Monday 
21 November. 

 Annual School Swimming and Water Safety Program will take place at Western Suburbs Pool in weeks 8 
and 9. Thank you to Mrs Kynes for her organisation of this program. 
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 Figtree Public School will be conducting its inaugural Celebration of School Excellence Assembly on Friday 
16th December at the Figtree High School Auditorium, Gibsons Road, Figtree from 10:00am to 11:30am. 
There is a limit on how many people we are allowed to have in the high school auditorium. Therefore, 
seats will need to be limited to a quota per family. More information about this will be sent home shortly. 

 The last day of the 2016 school year is Friday 16 December. School resumes for students in Years 1-6 on 
30 January. Kindergarten will start on Thursday 2nd February. 

 
Treasurer’s Report – Alicia Williams 
 
Balance as per Bank Statement on 31 October  $43692.22 
Un-presented deposits  $0.00 
  $43692.22 
Less un-presented cheques  $1022.77  
Balance as represented in cashbook as at 31 October $42669.45 
 
Current liabilities are   $ 10174.93      
Funds available as at 31 October  $33,517.29 
 
 
 
Reimbursements: NIL 
 
 
School Council Report – Arthur Castrissios 

 NIL 
 
General Business 
 
The bottle refill taps have been installed.  Thanks Aaron Wax for your help. 
 
With no further discussion required Arthur Castrissios thanked everyone for their attendance and efforts through 
the year.  The meeting was closed at 8.15pm. 
 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 21st February 2017.  
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Since the last meeting: 
 We had a lovely Grandparent’s Day celebration on Friday 4th November. It was wonderful to see so 

many grandparents, parents and special friends. Thank you to those who attended and particularly 
those parents and family members who worked on the sausage sizzle. 

 Our Kindergarten Orientation Program has begun and will conclude on Thursday of this week. 
Feedback has been positive and we currently have 37 very excited children ready to start ‘Big School’. 
Our Year 5 Buddies have done an outstanding job in looking after our newest students during these 
visits. 

 Thank you to members of our Parents’ Auxiliary for their great organisation of our Freaky Friday Discos 
that were held last Friday. Thank you to all parents and teachers who assisted on the night.  

 The Camp Quality Primary School Education Program performed at our school on Monday afternoon. 
Our students seemed to thoroughly enjoy the educational performance that focused on cancer 
education, optimism and friendship.  

 
Coming up: 

 It is nearly time to start the election process to appoint our 2017 Student Presidents and Mentors. 
Elections will occur next Monday 21 November. I am very impressed that we have had 26 students 
nominate themselves for these roles. The school community have some very tough decisions ahead of 
them on election day! Good luck to all of our candidates. 

 The annual School Swimming and Water Safety Program will take place at Western Suburbs Pool in 
weeks 8 and 9. Thank you to Mrs Kynes for her organisation of this program.  

 The Year 6 Farewell will be held on Wednesday 7th December and the Year 6 assembly on Monday 12 
December. Thank you to the parents who organised Year 6 fundraising and the staff and parents who 
have been assisting with organisation of the year book and end of year events.  

 Figtree Public School will be conducting its inaugural Celebration of School Excellence Assembly on 
Friday 16th December at the Figtree High School Auditorium, Gibsons Road, Figtree from 10:00am to 
11:30am. There is a limit on how many people we are allowed to have in the high school auditorium. 
Therefore, seats will need to be limited to a quota per family. More information about this will be sent 
home shortly. 

 The last day of the 2016 school year is Friday 16 December. School resumes for students in Years 1-6 
on 30 January. Kindergarten will start on Thursday 2nd February. 

 

General: 
 It is time to begin planning for 2017 class structures and staffing etc. If families are moving out of the 

area and children will not be attending Figtree PS in 2017, it would be great for me to know as soon as 
possible. Also, if you plan on going on holidays over the Christmas break and know that you won’t be 
back in time for the start of the school year, please also let us know. It is important that we have this 
information in writing so that we can plan accurately and move into classes as soon as possible in 
2017.  

 Teachers have been working very hard on Semester 2 reports. These will go home on Thursday 8 
December.  
 

 

 
Melissa Harding 
Principal 














